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Employee Assembly Meeting 
Wednesday, April 1, 2015
12:15 -1:30 pm
401 Physical Science Building


I. Call to Order
G. Mezey called the open forum meeting to order at 12:18 p.m.


II. Call for Late Additions to the Agenda	
None 

III. Approval of Minutes
Approval of the minutes from March 18th was postponed until next meeting. 


IV. Business of the Day
· President Skorton and Vice-President Opperman
G. Mezey welcomed President Skorton and Vice President Opperman and gave them the floor.

President Skorton said it will be the last time he will be attending an Employee Assembly Meeting and thanked everyone for all the work they have been doing. He thanked Vice-President Opperman for all the great work she has been doing and expressed his appreciation to her. 

He said he was asked several questions at the recent Town Hall about 15% of the fundraising being unrestricted and 85% discretionary.  He was happy to discuss the budget, and explained some of this goes toward scholarships and some also is directed toward faculty renewal.  He noted he has been asked to have more of the Open Forums in order to keep the lines of communication open.

There was a question about whether there would be layoffs ahead?  He said he has asked Dean Katz to participate in the hearings and that it will be helpful in advocating for the workforce. All are in favor of minimizing the number of layoffs, but there will be a small number as is usual.  Vice-President Opperman said managers have been very attentive to their budgets in order to not lose jobs as 60% of the staff work for the colleges.  There was a follow up question as to whether there will be another retirement incentive program, and VP Opperman said it was not likely to be considered presently.  G. Mezey asked about the strategic reductions, and what that would look like.  President Skorton said there is a formal process that is followed and then Mary Opperman and Alan Mittman do a final review. 

President Skorton said research funding is holding it’s own right now – way better than a year ago at this time.  He reassured the members that Cornell is about twice as successful as their peers in obtaining grant monies. BJ Siasoco said he appreciated the Presidents answers at the Town Hall.  Information like that from the top helps make everyone aware and understand.  President Skorton said they are still looking for savings suggestions.  VP Opperman said they have tried the suggestion box and it was overwhelming to disseminate.  

VP Opperman then wanted to tell the EA about the finances for the Charter Day celebration.  She told the EA that Cornell has been saving for some time in order to pay for the expenses associated with Charter Day and the Sesquicentennial celebrations.  This is a very special occasion to reflect on 150 years of history, and helps highlight Cornell on a worldwide stage.  It engages people to Cornell that is really an investment for the future.  The “friend raising” and the fundraising have been remarkable so far and she noted 50% of the attendees were not engaged with Cornell before this effort.  On a scale of things, this is a small event, no fireworks or anything along those lines, just a celebration of faculty and the opportunity to showcase what they are doing.  She told the members that no honorariums are being given. She said there are two major costs for the event, #1 is staff costs for set ups and preparations and #2 is food.  To address #1, they are using as many volunteers as they can find within Cornell in order to cut costs.  To address #2, they are using Cornell catering for the food, so that will generate business within the university to keep income internal.  T. Grove asked if they had enough volunteers to cover the events.  VP Opperman said they are still looking to fill many shifts.  G. Mezey said they will list it in the upcoming EA news as an opportunity to get involved.  

B. Cristelli then asked about the recent Cornell “Giving Day” and wondered if he could say where and what the money will go toward.  President Skorton said it was an amazing accomplishment at 7 million dollars in one day.  He said in general, there are two categories the monies will go toward; endowments for faculty positions and one time expense items.  He said he will find out more details and get back to the EA with a more definitive answer.

G. Mezey asked the president if he had any comments or advice for the EA during the transition to the new president, Beth Garrett.  President Skorton replied the EA should just continue to do what they have been doing, and to reach out to her in the beginning and let her know you are interested to work with her.  VP Opperman and Lisa Yager could assist with getting the EA on the list of appointments for her.  President Skorton then thanked Gina Giambattista and applauded the assemblies dashboard database of resolutions and noted how helpful it has been in wrangling the 750 or so resolutions that have come along in his tenure.  He then said how he has encouraged the assemblies to work together and with the Faculty Senate on common goals and that still stands.  

G. Mezey then brought up the subject of the Provost search and noted the Provost is really the COO of Cornell.  They impact is felt by staff in major ways, and this was not previously known.  President Skorton agreed and encouraged the EA to invite the new provost to come to an EA meeting at their first opportunity.  VP Opperman said the new Vice President for Student and Academic Affairs position also impacts staff and she suggested the EA extend an invitation to them also.  

C. Ferguson then asked about the results on the survey in regards to the Wellness Conversation.  President Skorton said it is a good idea, and he supports it, but it was not accepted.  He said he felt as though many areas have gone backward in this regard recently.  VP Opperman said that Wellness is a critical component and encouraged the EA to focus on that with the next survey because this issue needs to be addressed.  

G. Giambattista said that in protests and in articles lately she has seen the term “worker” used instead of “staff” or “employee” and she said it leaves some people uncomfortable.  She then asked the President if he had any thoughts or comments on that.  He said the EA and Mary had helped make good lines of communication, but otherwise he did not have much to add.  VP Opperman said she felt some people make a distinction between the “administration bloat” and the ones who do the “actual work” at the university.  She noted the grad students have come confusion in that area also in what regard are they a student and in what regard are they staff since many do receive a paycheck.  

President Skorton said in conclusion the EA does a fabulous job and he is grateful for their help and service.  He expressed his thanks and appreciation to all.

T. Grove then asked the group about the Caring Community resolution.  There was one small word change that was approved.  C. Ferguson motioned to close debate.  The EA voted and the count was 13-0-0.  The resolution passed.  G. Mezey thanked Tanya for shepherding this.


V. Report from the Chair
· Trustee Reception Recap
G. Mezey said he has asked what can be shared and what cannot.  Some information is communicated in closed session, but still can be shared.  The idea of having a Town Hall with members of the Board of Trustees has come up and he thinks this is a good idea.  C. Ferguson says he thought the smaller group was more productive than in the past.  He noted he was surprised most of them were unaware of Ithaca demographics.  The idea of changing the name of the Plantations was also a topic of conversation.  BJ Siasoco said the notes are in the box, and encouraged the members to read when that had an opportunity.  A. Mittman said traditionally the Employee Trustee invites the entire group, but there could be a conversation about making it a smaller group.  G. Giambattista said she was surprised so many members could not attend, and she encouraged better communication earlier on.  T. Grove asked that it be put on calendars as soon as the date and time are available.  G. Mezey said he and A. Mittman will work to get the worked out sooner next year.  B. Cristelli noted the time was very late for her and some others, as that is the end of the work day and she relies on a bus for transportation.  


VI. Old Business
· EA Communications Update  (E. Lee)
E. Lee said the committee is working on elections communications.  They are also planning to retire the EA logo.

· Elections Task Force (C. Ferguson) 
C. Ferguson is working to find a new plan for EA membership.  Updates soon.

· Staff Recognition & Awards Committee (T. Grove)
T. Grove said she is working to schedule these.  One of them has been proposed to be on Saturday, 4/19. G. Mezey said he could attend, so there will be a separate email conversation off line about this.

· TCAT Letter Writing Campaign (B. Siasoco)
BJ Siasoco said he is working with a group to write letters to the federal government about this.

· Staff Engagement Survey Resolution (T. Grove)


VII. New Business
No new business.


VIII. Adjournment 
G. Mezey adjourned the meeting at 1:30 p.m.

Future Guests:


Future Events:


Employee Assembly
April 1, 2015
Page 1 of 1

image1.emf










@ ComellUniversity
Enploye Assembly

[T E———

[————
Jrintcirestmr TR —

et oo i Vi Preen Opperman
.M et o Sk oo Gy s e

T ——
e i e e o ey e b o e ke et
e e ek e o e e ot

et ket s gt e Ton ot 9 g
e e e s B i s
i e e e b vy e e
s e Skt v st O ot ke o

T s ot e el s s st kol D
Rt e et )t i St e e A
o g e e ot St s 8

e Ot e e b s . e s e
e e ol ot s et e 1 St
ety i SAnd st e e ot s
oo S i e s o o e O

et S e g i ey



